CITY OF SAN ANTONIO

Neighborhood and Housing Services Department INTERDEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM

TO: Roberto C. Treviño, City Council District 1

FROM: Verónica R. Soto, AICP, Director–Neighborhood and

Housing Services Department (NHSD)

COPIES TO: Leticia Vacek, City Clerk; Stephanie Brosig, CAO; F. Mike

Etienne, PhD, Assistant Director, NHSD; Brandon Smith, Boards & Commissions Coordinator; Jay Podjebski, Chief of

Staff CC1; File

SUBJECT: Midtown TIRZ #31 Board Appointment

DATE: January 18, 2019

Mr. Jacob Jopling is a new applicant for the Midtown TIRZ #31 Board. He has applied for appointment to the Board effective January 9, 2019.

The Tax Increment Finance (TIF) staff and City Attorney's Office have reviewed his application and confirmed his eligibility for service. His application is attached for your review and consideration for appointment to the Midtown TIRZ #31 Board.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the TIF Unit at 210-207-6615.

Attachment: Midtown TIRZ #31 Application